President’s Report
Faculty Senate
March 12, 2018


· Apologies I am unable to attend today’s meeting, as I am attending the American Council on Education conference in D.C. 
· Budget Updates the House version of the FY 2019 budget does include $2.65 M in bond fund request for the last phase of the Academic Core Renovations. We will continue to work with colleagues in the Senate in the hope that they will add the remaining $2.65 M in their efforts to build a budget for the next fiscal year. We have already thanked our delegation and friends for their support. Full formula funding for the system was included in the House Budget. The house budget includes support for the teacher retirement system, but does not include increases for any state salaries.
· Top Atlanta Workplace 2018 As noted in a campus e-mail last week: “In cynical times, it is easy to dismiss this accomplishment as some small thing. But this accomplishment is indeed a significant one for you. As the AJC reported, for 2018, 2,348 Atlanta companies were nominated or asked to participate in this program.  After those nominations or requests, Energage (an outside consulting firm), surveyed 101,986 Atlanta employees—and only 25 organizations with more than 500 employees were recognized. Our inclusion is indeed a “big deal.”  
So to each of you, congratulations and thanks. It is about you. We will once again work with a group of faculty and staff to find some appropriate ways to celebrate your exceptional accomplishment. And we will hopefully work with the AJC to use the masked data to help us find ways to continue to improve how we work with one another to advance our core activity of learning—of faculty, staff, students, and the community.”
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Search for Vice President for Student Affairs this was announced at our last meeting—the first committee meeting chaired by Dr. Demmitt will be this week. We will also be engaged in searches for our director of public safety and should complete our search for director of Human resources. The Provost will also work with colleagues to identify a new dean of the graduate school —thanks in advance for your assistance and advice in those projects.
· Thanks and questions if there are questions this week, please send them to me at timhynes@clayton.edu 
